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Shedden Women's Institute learns about landscaping 
Al the !:ieptember meeting of ~he sea ping with flowers on a restricted Ronald Goode and Sheila. Martin· ville United Church from ~: 30 p.m. to Frome United Church from 9:30a.m. 

Shedden Women's Institute Pauline budget. dale, Glenn and S~n Sm1th, Bruc 4p.m. Hostess: Paynes Mills WI'. to11:30a.m. 
Silcox introduced David Chamber- A lively question and answer period and Elizabeth Mcintyre, Gary and Oct. 10 - Rain or Shine! Tree plant- The training for leaders on the 
Jain of "Rural Roots" who spoke on a followed. Dora MacArthur thanked 'I;eresa Baldwin, Abe and Mary Frie- ing at the Sbedde.n Fair grounds by Short Course for Decor Accents is at 
number of little topics. David and presented him with a gift san and Martin and Anne Yyn. the Shedden W.l. at 10 a .m. This red the OMAF Office on Nov. 9 from 9:30 
Mr. Chamberlain related to his ex- certificate. During the summer months llene maple will commemorate Canada a.m. to3:30p.m. 

periences of teacher training at the Orchard sent out 11 cards for theRe- 125. Nov. 12 - the Royal Winter Fair for 
Ridgetown teacher's college espe- President Lois Oldham conducted membrance Committee. Oct. 14 - London Area Conference, the Women's Institute. 
ciaJJy attracting the students atten- the meeting assisted by Secretary B da Sil g th D' t'ct Re Alisa Crai~, Theme: " I'm proud to Dec. 4 - Museum Coffee Break is 
tion. Barb Bolden. The Roll Call was fa- ren cox. ave e 181 · beaCanadian." from9:30a.m. to4:30p.m. 

· , · · vourite sounds and smells of autumn port. Brenda Informed us Peggy Oct 14 - Shedden Fair Fashion 
Since Mr. Chamberlam s livehhood and was answered by 21 women. Knapp is the new President for the Sho~ at 8 p m Fashions from the Jan. 4,1993 is the W.I. Winter Picnic 

is lands~aping he spoke of the Purple Dora MacArthur reported 00 the A.C.W.W. This is a list of dates tore- Corner Shoppe. Dutton and some and Feb. Zl, 1993 is the date for the 
Loosstr_ife known as ~ythrams Tweedsmuir workshop on Aug. 11 in member and m~rk on your calendar. homemade clothes by local resi- Community Outreach. 
gr~wn m ~ower gar.dens. Smce 1990 E b A di 1 f th J t C 1 Oct. 4-10- Agr1-Food Week. d. ents. Kay Chamber laiD announced the 
this plan~ 1s dest~~ymg t~e w~tlan~ U:O:~as sh;~n~y 0 

e ane 
0

- Oct. 7 - Bethany U.C.W. has Pat Oct 20 _WI Rally Social Yarmouth Christmas Shoppe for needy families 
and now 1s called Beautiful Killer. Shakir, Head of ,Volunteer Servi~es. Centre Church at 7:30 p.m. Bring is accepting donations of new items 

Madeline Parks reported 16 new St. Thorn~ Elgm General Hospttal d tl Speak and good used items the last twoo 
Mr. Chamberlain said now is the residents moved into Elgin Manor speaking on "Lifeline" a medical cups .mates an cut ery. ers weeks in November at the Fifth Ave. 

tine to shop for unique and inexpen- during the summer months. Pat alert system for Seniors and disabled are da. Mordan on ACWW and Plaza. 
sive bulba at the garden centres and Palmer, the new Welcome Commit- persons living alone. Starts at 8 p.m. Jeanne Leitch on Thunder Bay· 
shop early to avoid disappointment. tee Co-ordinator and volunteers wei- at the Shedden Bethany United Oct. 22 - Volunteer Luncheon at the The next meeting is on Oct. 28 at 
He also praised the City of St. corned these newcomers to the vii- Church Elgin Manor at 1 p.m. 7:30p.m. at Bethany United Church 
Thomas for an excellent job on land- lage. Trait and Tammy Armstrong, 9ct. 8.- Daffodil Tea at the Talbot- Oct. 24 - Frome Coffee Break at the with Lorne Spicer as guest speaker. 



The November meeting of 
the Shedden Women's Insti­
tute was held at the Bethany 
United Church. PresidentLois 
Oldham opened with the In­
stitute Ode and The Mary 
Stewart Collect. The roll call 
- An experience with wallpa­
pering or painting, was an­
swered by 18 ladies. 

Secretary Barbara Botden 
read the correspondence as 
follows: 

The W.l. Winter Picnic is 
January 4th,l993, 6:30p.m.at 
the Fingal United Church. 
Bring your own dishes, cut­
lery and cup for the potluck 
supper. An OMAF Seminar 
on "Responsibilities and Lia­
bilities of Organizations" on 
Saturday, February 20th at 
Regina Mundi, London. 

Jean Palmerreported for the 
·Museum and a reminder of 

v. the Museum Coffee Break on 
December 4th, 9:30-11:30 a~m. 
December lOth is the Volun­
teer Appreciation Nigh tat 7:00 
p.m. at the Museum. 

Madeline Parks reported the 
Manor is having a Tea and 
Craft Sale on December 5th 
and the Christmas Party, 
December 11th, where the 
residents receive a gift and 
corsage. /)~I I q r )_. 

Carol Gordon introduced the 
guest speaker, Vauneece 
Schnell, manager of a store in 
S~. Thomas. She is an interior 
designer, a certified product 
consultant and a trainer for 
product knowledge for the 
head office of her company. 

A video tape was shown on 
the various methods and prod­
ucts to use in wallpapering. 
Vauneece suggested 5 basic 
steps - Clean, Patch, Prime, 
Install and Maintain. It is 
very important to use sizing 
on walls before papering. This 
makes walls gritty to help 
wallpaper to adhere. 

Everyone learned a little 
about the "wallpapering lan­
guage. • One of these was 
"book" your paper and this 
method is used to help relax 
your paper before hanging. 

Vauneece suggested that 
anyone decorating with wall-

. paper or paints take the time 
to talk to a trained certified 
product consultant. They are 
able to suggest different prod­
ucts and offer new ideas. 

Carol thanked and pre­
sented Vauneece with a gift of 
appreciation for taking time -
from her busy schedule . . 

To finish the evening every­
one created a wallpaper fan to 
take home. A delicious lunch 
of cheese, crackers and fruit 
was supplied by committee. 
members Beth Vicary and 
Carol Gordon. Pauline Silcox 
gave the courtesy remark~. 

The next· meeting isDecem­
ber 6th at Bethany United 
Church at 7:30 p.m. Don't 
forget to bringi~ms for Christ-
mas Care. ... . ··' 
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Shedden group visited 
by legislative page 
The January meeting of the 

Shedden Women's Institute was 
helu at the home of Pat Palmer. 
Everyone sang the Institute Ode 
and repeated the Mary Stewart 
Collect. 

Mrs. Margaret Carder proudly 
introduced pur .. gu~t-Ls~ker~ ! 

her granddaughter Lillian_Car­
der, from Shedden. Lillian was a 
legislative Page at the Parlia­
ment Buildings in Toronto from 
May 25 to June 26,1992. 

Road. The descendants are still 
living in the area. 

Welcome committee co-ordina­
tor Pat Palmer reported Dale 
and Maggie Underhill have 
moved lo John Street. Welcome 
to Shedden. 

~- · ...... ~ 1 

Everyone enjoyed Margaret 
Carder's game 41Have Fun Let's 
Travel." 

Carol Gordon gave the courtesy 
remarks to the committee mem­
bers Pat Palmer, Margaret Car­
der and Vivian Cairns. 

The next meeting is Wednes­
day, Feb. 24 at 7:30p.m. at the 
Shedden Bethany United 
Church. New members are wel­
come. 

At the December meeting of the 
Shedden Women's Institute Mrs. 
Santa took time from her busy 
schedule to make a surprise ' 
visit. 

Members enjoyed a "mini" 
There are eight pages on the Christmas concert. Participat­
dias. Four are on each side of the ing were Dora McArthur -
Speaker of the House and the - Christmas in Florida: Jean 
rest of the pages at the back of Palmer - The Angel who wore 
the room. The page's duties con- long underwear: Margaret 
sis ted of House duties, deliver Turner- several Christmas read­
messages, filling water glasses, ings: Barbara Botden - pregnant 
etc. Math and French classes at Christmas: Brenda Silcox - I 
were taken during the day, as can explain!: Cheryl Garvin -
well . An interesting video taken T'was the Night before 
by Lillian's mother showed the Christmas: Connie Silcox -do­
uniform Lillian wore, her special sely related to Mrs. Santa. 
locker, common room and 
friends. 

Lillian went to school in Middle­
sex County and applied there. 
Her school mar~s were over 80 
per cent and she is extensively 
involved in extra-curricular ac­
tivities. These were some of the 
r~uirements. Lillian was cho­
sen as one of 30 pages for a one­
month period. There are an 
equal number of boys and girls. 
AU pages were given a test on 
learning the names of 130 mem­
bers of Parliament and the rid­
ing they belonged to. Full uni­
form is required except at lunch. 

Pat Palmer thanked Lillian and 
presented her with a gift: 
Jean Palmer announced a fund 

raiser for the "Rosy Rhubarb 
Weekend" is a variety show on 
Saturday, Feb. 20 at 7:30p.m. at 
the Shedden Country Club. The 
group decided to perform in a 
play. 
Dora McArthur, Tweedsmuir 

Curator, gave·a history lesson on 
the settler's of Watson's Corners. 
Richard Williams and The Bur~ 
wells are mentioned as travel­
ling a rugged trail carrying bags 
of wheat to Kettle Creek. This 
trail is now known as Union 

I _ ..... 

Several Christmas songs and 
contests. were enjoyed before the 
convenors Maxine Silcox and 
Brenda Silcox, served a festive 
lunch of fancy cookies, squares 
and Christmas· cake. 
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Weather Watcher informs Shedden W.I. 
Mr. Keith Kelly was the 

guest speaker at the February 
meeting of the Shedden 
Women's Institute. Mr. Kelly 
keeps records of the weather 
including daily temperature 
and wind direction, and is one 
of 2,800 weather watchers 
across Canada. He was sup­
plied with a '"Stevenson Shel­
ter" in 1957 and sends reports 
into the Pearson International 
Airport monthly. His vast 
knowledge and interest in the 
w~ather has been handed 
down in his family from gen­
eration to generati~ 

Mr. Kelly showed us his 
great great grandfather's 
small black diary which re­
corded daily weather patterns 
in the year 1872. He has daily 
weather records from the year 
1869 and has transcribed them 
for future comparisons. Of 

. interest, · on June 25, 1859 
there was a killing frost, just 
as was experienced on June 
11th, 1972. Rainfalls per year: 
1958 - 22", 1962 - 24", 1972 -
31", 1975 - 38", 1983 - 42",· 

• • J 

1988 - 27 -112", 1992- 48". Our 
last severe winters were in 
1976, 77 and 78. Mr. Kelly 
told us that because of the 
great lakes, our area is one of 
the most difficult to forecast 
weather. Margaret Turner 
expressed our appreciation for 
this most informative and 
interesting presentation. 

President, Lois Oldham, 
assisted by the secretary, 
Barbara Botden, conducted 
the business. The Country 
Quilt Fest will be held at the 
Ontario Agriculture Museum 
in Milton from August 6th -
15th, 1993. The nominating 
committee for 1993-94 will be 
Pat Palmer, Connie Silcox and 
Margaret Turner. · Museum 
tickets are available from the 
treasurer, Pauline Silcox, at 
$5.35 each. Sharon Welch, 
Ruth Hunter and Margaret 
Turner will stafftheTuckShop 
~ March. ., . ~,~ 

..• 
-------:.----~ -~- -----

Lunch was served by the 
convenor, Connie Silcox, as­
sisted by Margaret Turner. 
Courtesy remarks were ex­
tended by Lois Oldham. 

The next meeting will be 
held at Bethany United 
Church on March 24th at 6:30 
p.m. It will begin with a pot 
luck supper with a donation of 
$2.00 per member. There will 
also be a '"touch and take" 
table. Brenda Silcox will con­
struct a '"loonie box" for all 
those extra ' loons floating 
around in the bottom of your 
purse. This evening will be 
held to raise funds for our 
contribution toward the Fed­
erated Women's Institutes of 
Ontario purchase of their 
headquarters, '"Parkhouse" in 
Guelph. 



Shedden WI looking fo~D!YX me.mbers I 
Sounds of laughter, friendship President Lois Oldham, as- report on the history of the gr~up are meeting at Brenda Silcox's 

and aroma from the Potluck Sup- sis ted by Secretary Barbara Bot- to the FWIO for 1994. Another on Monday, AprilS at 7:30p.m. 
per filled the church basement den, conducted the meeting. group of ladies are forming a Video tapes are shown for those 
for the March meeting of the The Roll Call "in what way do committee to research future members absent from the Rosey 
Shedden Women's Institute. you feel you have contributed to projects for the Federated Worn- Rhubarb Talent Night held in 

your c~munity" was. modestly en's Institute of Canada by April Febru.ary. Ins.titute members 
answered by all our active mem- 19. were mvolved m two plays and 
bers. Jean Palmer gave a report other functions during the festiv-

Each member donated $2 for 
their meal and then purchased 
one or more articles from the 
"Touch and Take Table". As an 
added attraction to raise funds 

· Brenda Silcox made a "loonie 
box" for all those extra loonies in 
your purse. The funds from this 
evening are contributed towards 
the Federated Women's Institute 
of Ontario for their new heaed­
quarters, "Parkhouse" in 
Guelph. 

A seminar on "Strategies for from a recent board meeting. ity. 
Participation" will be field at the The 85th Annual Meeting is The next meeting is Wednes- . 
P.oliday Inn, Guelph, froin April Wednesday, May 19, at6:15 p.m. day, April 28, 7:30p.m., at the ' 
2~-25 . It is presented by Women at Crinan. Shedden Bethany United 
and Rural Economic Devel- The Strawberry Social is on Church. The speaker, Matt Bot- • 
opment. June 23 atthe Museum. den, will talk on "Listening 
Shedden Girl Guides and Brow- To help recruit new members to Skills" . 

nies Craft and Bake Sale is on the Women's Institute, it was ~ 
Saturday, April 3 from 9 a .m. to suggested to have a telephone 
11 a .m. survey. 
A committee is being formed to All convenors. and executives 



"· · 

Shedden Women's Institute Officers 
1993-1994 

Past President - Cheryl Garvin 
President - Lois Oldham 
1st Vice President - ColUue Silcox 
2nd Vice President - BarbaraBotden 
Secretary - Barbara Botden 
Treasurer - Pauline Silcox 
District Director - Cheryl Garvin 
Alternates - Brenda Silcox 

-Pat Palmer 
Branch Directors - Maxine Silcox 

-Jean Vine 
- Margaret Turner 

P.R.O.- Carol Gordon 
Remembrance - llene Orchard 

-Ina Ross 
Pianist - Beth Vicary 
Tweedsmuir History Curator - Dora McArthur 
Museum & RaUy Rep. - Jean Palmer 
Elgin Manor Rep. -Madeline Parks 
Asst. Manor Rep. - Margaret Turner 
Program Co-Ordinator - Brenda Silcox 
Welcoming Committee- Pat Palmer 
Auditors -Dorothy McLaughlin 

- Margaret Turner 

-~- , 



Shedden WI dis·cj_jsses three levels of listening . 
The April meeting of the Shed- available so avoid disappoint- Barbara Botden introduced her stration of following direction 

den Women's Istitute was held at ment, order now. husband Matt, the speaker for and listening. With their chairs 
Shedden Bethany United Church On June 2 at Huron Park a the evening. Mrs. Botden works back to back Sharon guided 
on Wednesday, April 28th at 7:30 seminaf Call J.o Order is open to at Casco, London and one of his Brenda to produce the same pic­
p.m. with Lois Oldham as Presi- all presidents and a~y members duties is training etn.Ployees ture of triangles she bad. They 
dent and.Barbara Botden, secre- interested. - across Ontario for Listening did an excellent job. 
tary. Several members volunteered Skills. The dictionary meaning of .Kay Chamberlain thanked . tbe . 

1 
Members sang the Institute Ode to staff the tuck shop at Elgin 'listening is "to apply oneself to Speaker and presenle(;l him with 

and repeated the Mary Stewart Manor for May 10. Dora MacAr- bearingsomething... agiftof.appreciation. : . 
Collect. The roll call, A time :·thur gave a Tweedsmuir Report There are three levels of listen- A cake IDScribed She Who Lis-
when what you said was not what 1 informing members all books ing: 1) tuned in, 2) tuning in and tens Understands, was served 
someone else heard, was an- are up to date including the li- out -3) tuned out. To build a rap- for lunch by Mrs. Botden and 
swered (\long with a payment of br~ry addition. . por't demonstrate tba. t you are· Kay Chamberlain. Connie Silcox 
dues. · Eileen Orchard reported send- listening by clarifying and con- assisted in serving. 
Tbe District Annual Meefu;lg is ing four cards~ April. . finni.ng, acknowl_edging and giv- The next meeting is May 26, 

Wednesday, May 19 at Crinan. The Installation of Offtcers was i~g non-verbal stgnals of atten- 6:30p.m. at the Old ScboolhOl;ISC 
. For the 100th anniversary of the officiated by Madeline Parks for bon. . Tea Ro:om. The roll call, Brmg 
Women's Institute of Ontario a · 1993·94. She welcomed the mem- Mrs. Botden showed a vtdeo somethmg 80 years old or an an­
collectors. plate was designed. 'by bers and with added humour she tape illustrating s~veral differ· tique .. For the program several 
Vera Knolwes of the Langton made a comment of the presi- ent listening skills good and ba~. ladies ar~ ~ch presenting a 15 
Branch in the Hamilton area. A dent leading with inspiration and Sharon Welch and Brenda Sil- minute highlight of the past for 
limited number of plates are the secretary with persoiration. cox gave an unrehearsed demon- Shedden WI. I 

i 
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Shedden W.l. 
reca_ll s i~~ J~.~-~!i-~V~N 
The Old School House Tea 

Room in Shedden provided the 
nostalgic atmosphere for the 
80th anniversary of the Shedden 
Women's Institute. 

Lois Oldham and Pauline Silcox 
greeted members and guests at 
the door. 
A delicious meal was prepared 

and served by Nancy Smith and 
Kim Mcintyre. Of course, a deli­
cious rhubarb pie finished the 
meal reminding us of the upcom­
ing Shedden Rosy Rhubarb Days . 
from June 11 to 13. 
President Lois Oldham assisted 

by secretary Barb Botden 
opened the May meeting with the 
I~titute Ode and the Mary Stew­
art Collect. The roll call, bring 
something 80 years old or an an­
tique, was answered with arti­
cles from an egg scale to dishes. 
Dates to mark on your cal­

endar: 
• Elgin County RaHy Meeting, 

Tuesday, June 15, 11 a.m. at the 
OMAF board room. 
• Museum Strawberry Social, 

Wedneday, June 23, 1:30 - 4 p.m. 
Tickets are $3. 

• District Fall Board Meeting, 
Thursday, Sept. 23, 7:30 p.m. 
South Dunwich Community Hall, 
Wallacetown. 
Jean Palmer reported on- the 

Kensington Tea. Carol Gordon 
gave a brief report on a meeting 
for the P .R.O.'s in this district. 
Carol, also, reported on the E lgin 
West District W.I. 85th annual 
meeting held in Crinan. 
Brenda Silcox remarked on the 

success of Pitch-In Week with 
members using the recycle bins, 
composters, etc. Some members 
and 4-H groups were involved 
with a program at Southwold 
School ptcking up garbage in the 
surrounding area. 

Lois thanked Sharon Welch for 
helping with the programs. 
Brenda led everyone in a ·•num­

bers" exercise which caused alot 
of laughter and groans. 

joined at an annual fee of 25 
cents and met · at members 
homes every fourth Wednesday 
at 3 p,m. This Institute was af­
fectionately known as the " Coun­
try Women's University". 
·The Institute Ode was used for 
the first time in June, 1915. 
Many contributions were made 

to the Red Cross - in the war 
years. They, also, helped the 
cemetery board, school and li­
brary. 
In 1928, they paid for an opera­

tion of a little girl in St. Thomas 
costing $175. 

The W.l. became associated 
with the Branch of Agriculture in 
1934 to assist setting up short 
courses on Nutrition and dress 
making. 

Between 1942 and 1950 several 
quilts were made and the total 
cost of five quilts was $8.62. 
Several resolutions were made 

at this time. The lnsitute ap­
proached the township to collect 
cans and garbage in the spring. 
Needed were lights for the vil­
lage and signs at the village en­
trances. 
In the middle 1950's a resolution 

to ban women wearing shorts in 
public places was brought forth. 
In 1954, a baby clinic was spon­

sored every third Tuesday at the 
Bethany United Church. The 
highest number of babies attend­
ing was so. 
Meals at the Shedden Fair cost 

35 cents when first started and in 
1953 the UCA and W.I. joined and 
by 1957 t4e meals cost $1.55. 
Signs were .erected in St. 

Thomas by 1971 showing the di­
rections to the museum. 
In the 1980's our Institute was 

active in petitioning for a new li­
brary, medical centre and form­
ing a welcoming committee for 
newcomers. 

A phrase from the minutes in 
1954 still reflects on our work to­
day, "Never estimate the power 
of a ·woman especially an Insti­
tute Woman." 

For our program, Brenda intro- Connie Silcox thanked the la-
duced four members who spent dies for their excellent reports 
several hours reading and pre- ,. and presented each with a beau­
paring a 15-minute report on the tiful potted plant. 
past 80 years of our Institute. Ina The next meeting is Wednes­
Ross joined in 1930, Madeline day, June 23 at the Bethany 
Parks, 1936, Jean Palmer, 1955 UnitedChurchat7:30p.m. 
and Dora McArthlU', 1976. Cindy Thwaites of Loralin 

Here's a brief history of the Flowers, St. Thomas is the guest 
Shedden W.I. speaker. 

Our institute was formed on All ladies are welcome to at-
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